Cannock Folk Dance Club
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                    HAPPY NEW YEAR To  You All                      [image: image2.jpg]



Just a note hoping that you are all FIT and looking forward to starting back on 1st February. 

I will be calling and plan to be gentle with you to start OUR New Year.  It also coincides with the Chinese New Year so let’s all celebrate together. I don’t think I will be able to produce a dragon though!!

It has been a strange and difficult time for us all but it looks as though there may be a light at the end of the tunnel if all the politicians are to be believed !!!

The bad weather we expected through January did not show itself and it has been reasonably mild for the time of year, but, as it turned out with the new variant, we probably did the ‘right’ thing in staying closed for a bit longer anyway. There is no right way, I don’t think, as instructions change so frequently. 

On the other hand the committee members had other problem to cope with through January so it was a relief not to have to worry about club too.  

We all send our condolences to Suzanne, who lost her dad suddenly over Christmas.  She has had her work cut out sorting everything that has to be done after such an event.  She has spent many years taking care of her dad and she will miss him very much.

I have had a nasty cold virus (not Covid) that put both Bob and I out of action for at least 2 weeks, so I haven’t danced either for quite a time and Bob didn’t go out on his bike!!!  We didn’t want to spread our germs.

I am sad also to report the sudden death of John Shelley.  He was dancing with us at the Christmas dance on 4th December, went in for tests at the hospital and died just a few days later on 14th December.   Unfortunately  I was not well enough to go to his funeral, but several of the club members did.  We sent cards from the club to his family with our condolences. 

John was a long-time member of the club and, as a committee member, helped out in many practical ways. He was very involved with Lichfield Club and the Lichfield Festival and carried out a lot of electrical work for them and us over the years.   He enjoyed his dancing and was formerly involved with other types of dancing such as Irish.  He was a member of the Mountain Climbing club and was often away enjoying this activity.  A very active man to the last.  He will be greatly missed.
 Club will continue to open at 8.00 pm and close at 10 – 

Membership and club fees will remain the same
Refreshments  - Please continue to bring your own drink and snack if required.

Covid  Restrictions remain the same for the time being until we are given more guidelines, so wear a mask if you feel more comfortable to do so (it is not required while dancing) .  Sanitizers will still be available to use between dances.   Again, if you have any symptoms do please take a test before you come.  You may not have Covid, but (like me) you could have another of the annual viruses that are just as contagious and miserable to have – so, as much as we want you to come, please stay at home if you are not well.  Taking a test before you come will help.   Thanks.
DATES for your diary
Tuesday 1st February CLUB OPEN AGAIN. 
Tuesday 19th April (Easter Tuesday) Fish and Chip Supper?  We don’t usually meet on Easter Tuesday, but as we missed our fish and chip supper in December we thought you may wish to have a special Easter Tuesday ?? Let us know what you think.  Questionnaire attached.

1st May – membership fees due 
Tuesday 14th June 2022  AGM – Your present committee will be standing down as they have all completed their 3 years in Office.  We will be asking for nominations for new committee members later in the year. Please consider helping out to help keep YOUR club running smoothly.

Callers List for Spring session:

1st February – Vicky Baker



22nd March – John Tevena


8th February – Suzanne Moorfield


29th March – Vicky Baker

15th February – Mixed Callers – Valentine’s Day
5th April     - June Caddick

22nd February – Men’s Night



12th April    - Geoff Morgan



1st March – June Caddick




19th April    - To Be Arranged



8th March – Ladies’ Night 



26th April    -  TBA

15th March – Peter Goode
LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL on 1st February

  Very Best Wishes from Vicky and your Committee –

June C, Linda, Suzanne, June M, Lynn and Vicky xxx
SEE NEXT PAGE

FISH AND CHIP SUPPER

Thank you everyone who put their names down for our planned Event in December.

Unfortunately we had to cancel this but I have refunds ready for all who paid in advance.

However, it has been suggested that, instead of giving refunds, we could reschedule the event for Easter Tuesday?? - 19th April 2022.
 We usually close on the Easter Tuesday, but thought we could have a party night and include the fish and chip supper at the same time. We could hold over the payments already made for those that would like to attend.

Have your say – please fill in the questionnaire below and send or bring along to club on 1st February – thanks:

I would / WOULD NOT 

like to take part .......................................................................................................................

I would  /  WOULD NOT  

like to have my cash kept over/REFUNDED.....................................................................

I would like to add my name to the list for the Easter Party (Yes/No)
.......................................................................................................................................................

MY NAME IS ..............................................................................................................................
Replies to Vicky Baker 32 Bideford Way Cannock WS11 1QD or email to vabaker_6@hotmail.com
